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“An investment in knowledge always 

pays the best interest.” 

-Benjamin Franklin 

Attention Residents of the Reedsville School District 

Stock prices up, stock prices down—What is a person to do? 
As an Economics teacher for Reedsville High School for the past 24 
years, I understand the difficult nature of understanding what all of 
this means for consumers, investors, and someone trying to make 
sense of it all.  Therefore, I am offering a course called “The Basics of 
Economics and Investing”.  This FREE course is available to any adult 
in the Reedsville School District who would like to learn some basics 

about Economics, Supply, Demand, Pricing, and 
the Stock Market.  I cannot guarantee that I will 
have all the answers or that this will be the secret 
to making all of those who attend rich. For 
those who have a limited knowledge of the econ-
omy and how it works, you are sure to leave with 

a better understanding than when you start.  The course will meet on 
Monday evenings from 7:00 to 8:30 PM at the high school.  The 
course will run for 6 weeks with the first class beginning on Monday, 
October 1st.  Please register by completing the form below and return 
to Reedsville High 
School by Monday, Sep-
tember 17th.  Please 
call the high school of-
fice (754-4341) if you 
have any questions. 
 
Tony Butturini 

Name: 

 

 

Address: 

 

 

Phone Number: 

NEW TO REEDSVILLE ELEMENTARY 

LEARN GROW THRIVE 
BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL AGE CARE FOR 2012/13 

SCHOOL YEAR. 

Registration forms and Parent Handbook available online @ 
mtrymca.org/childcare or at the front office of the Y. 

Spaces available on a first come first serve basis so sign up 
early to guarantee your spot. Any questions 

please call 482-1515. 
HOURS 

Before School 6:00am– start of school 
After School 3:00–6:00pm 

Reedsville Area Senior 

Citizens 

The September Senior Citizens Meet-
ing will be held on Tues., Sept. 18th, 
2012 at 1:30 P.M. at the Reedsville 
Manor.  All area seniors are welcome!  
There will also be a Reedsville Area 
Senior Citizens Fall Bus Trip on 
Tues., Oct. 16th leaving the Manor at 
11:00 A.M. going to the Riverside 
Ballroom in Green Bay for a family 
style chicken dinner and enjoying the 
1:30 P.M. show of "Classic Country" 
by Daddy D Production.  Cost is 
$50.00 per person.  For more infor-
mation contact Joann Fischer @ 754-
4082.  Sign up deadline is Sept. 
15th.  There will be no regular meet-
ing in October because of the fall trip 
on that day.   
Respectfully submitted,  
Carol Bubolz, Secretary 

BARBARBARBAR----BBBB----QUEQUEQUEQUE 
46th Annual46th Annual46th Annual46th Annual    

Pork Chop Dinner Pork Chop Dinner Pork Chop Dinner Pork Chop Dinner 

and Supperand Supperand Supperand Supper    
Complete Meal With All 

The Trimmings 

Sponsored by 

the Reedsville  

Firefighters 
Serving 10:00AM – 6:00PM 

Adult, Children, & Kids Adult, Children, & Kids Adult, Children, & Kids Adult, Children, & Kids 

Meals AvailableMeals AvailableMeals AvailableMeals Available    

Carry- Outs 

Sunday, October 14th 

Reedsville Fire Reedsville Fire Reedsville Fire Reedsville Fire     

StationStationStationStation 

100 Industrial Drive100 Industrial Drive100 Industrial Drive100 Industrial Drive    

ReedsvilleReedsvilleReedsvilleReedsville 

 



Friends of  St. Patrick, Inc. 
The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. are busily planning a 20th anni-
versary celebration of the first “COME HOME TO MAPLE 
GROVE” CELEBRATION IN 1992. 
The historic Maple Grove community will host the celebration 
on Sunday, September 9, at the St. Patrick Historic Building 
(the former St. Patrick church) grounds and Heritage Park at 
the corner of Hwy G and Taus Road Maple Grove. 
This Manitowoc county Irish settlement began in 1848 and 
grew to over 200 families by 1865.  At one time in the 19th cen-
tury the community numbered over 2500 people who traveled 
to the Irish parish of St. Patrick’s for Mass, weddings, funerals, 
and other important religious and family occasions. 
The planning committee has a full day planned for those at-
tending this event. 
Prior to an outdoor Mass, beginning at 10:00am, an Irish Harp-
ist, Cheryl Murphy will be performing in the Historic Building.  
The Mass offered by Fr. Kevin Ori, will begin at 10:30 and will 
feature guest soloist, David Logan from Pelhan Manor in New 
York City, NY.  Logan is a descendent of Peter and Jesse 
Logan who settled in the area as a farmer and blacksmith in the 
1860’s.  The St. Michael’s church choir, Whitelaw, under the 
direction of Dan Rabideau will sing, accompanied by Kate Sto-
dola. 
Following the Mass, a tribute will be given to Miki (Hoffman) 
Gould, who was instrumental in organizing the Friends of St. 
Patrick and doing a tremendous amount of genealogical work 
for the Irish community of Maple Grove.  Irish Entertainers 
will be following:  Bagpiper Peter McGinty, singer Bill Clancy, 
Celtic Consort  Michael Murphy, Singers & Fiddlers The 
Hussey Family, Singer Erin Fenlon, and The Irish Dancers. 
Irish stew, brats, hamburgers & grilled cheese, plus many differ-
ent refreshments will be available.  Besides kolache making and 
sale, a large bake sale will be offered in the Sisters kitchen (the 
old convent House).  Adult and Kids games and genealogy help 
will be available in the Historic Building, as well as a large si-
lent auction.  Well know artist, Bob Kellner of Manitowoc will 
be on the grounds throughout the day showing his works and 
producing more of his Maple Grove pieces. 
Bus trips to view ancestral farms and homes in the area, with a 
stop at the O’Hearn Irish Dairy Farm, is being planned.  St. 
Patrick Cemetery tours will feature 17 individuals reenacting 
early settlers who are buried in St. Patrick cemetery. 
A raffle with $1000 pay out will be awarded at 4:30 pm.  Raffle 
tickets will be available for sale on the grounds the day of the 
celebration. 
For more information about The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. 

and the Sept. 9th celebration, you may visit the website @ 

sites.google.com/site/friendsofstpatrickincorporated/aboutus, or 

call Liz Welch chairperson @ 920-732-3016, or write to Friends 

of St. Patrick, Inc. Box 435 Reedsville, WI 54230. 

Coming Soon!Coming Soon!Coming Soon!Coming Soon!    
529 Manitowoc Street, Reedsville 

Word on the street….. It’s coming to our 
community.  Gather for age related activi-
ties, learn to improve life skills, get to-

gether for fun activities. 
∗ Little or no cost 

∗ Rummage Sale Fundraiser 
09/29/2012    9AM-5PM 

All proceeds to 1st Activity 
Open Harvest Halloween 
10/26/2012    5PM-8PM 

(tentative date) 
Watch for more detailsWatch for more detailsWatch for more detailsWatch for more details    

Sons of Amvets 
The Sons of Amvets Squad 1032 in Reedsville will be 
having a brat fry on Saturday, October 6th from 
10:00am til 1:00pm at the Country Store on Hwy 10. 
We also serve breakfast on every 4th Sunday of the 
month from 9:00am till 1:00pm at the Fox and Hounds. 
Anyone interested in joining the Sons of Amvets contact 
Michael Miller at 920-788-8721 or 920-740-5098. Our 
meetings are at 6:30pm on the 3rd Wednesday of the 
month at the Fox and Hounds. 
 
Commander 
Michael Miller 

FOX & HOUNDS 
Reedsville 

Coming September 7th 

Fishermen’s Buffet 

Serving Every Friday 
4:30—9PM 

From flameless fragrances to 
decorating décor, PartyLite  
has the items you’re looking 
for as we head into the holi-

days!  If interested in products or parties visit 
www.partylite.biz/andreadoute 

PartyLite Consultant 
Andrea Doute 

akbrost@hotmail.com 
920-860-2200 

 
FREE $100 Host Credit for parties 

booked Sept 1st – Sept 18th 



BBQ 
Ribs 

Broast
ed 

Chicken 

Corner House and Garden Center 
The Scarecrows are out!  Come see all the NEW Fall Items...Outdoor Fall plants 
(mums, kale, asters and more) Wreaths, Flags, Pumpkins and Scarecrows!  We 
will be celebrating the upcoming fall season with a Scarecrow Fest Sept. 14 from 
9 till 6 and Sept. 15 from 9 till 3.  Snacks and Refreshments will be served.  Visit 
us and enjoy all the new fall decorating ideas and pick a falling leaf for a special 
discount. 
We also have homecoming flowers for all the upcoming dances.  Everyone is in-
vited to preview the latest homecoming flower designs.  They will be on display 
at the Corner House on Sept. 12 from 3 till 6pm.  Refreshments and Snacks will 
be provided.  BONUS: order your dance flowers that evening and receive $1 off 
every purchase.  Can't wait to see you! 

Dates to Remember: 
Good Neighbor Day: Sept. 5th - Give your neighbor something for fall to deco-
rate their yard with...A small planter, a new flag or fresh cut flowers for their ta-
ble. 
Grandparents Day: Sept. 9th - Surprise Grandma and Grandpa with Fresh Flow-
ers-Show them how much you care and love them! 
Homecoming Flower Preview Night: Sept. 12th from 3 till 6. 
Scarecrow Fest: Sept. 14th from 9 till 6 and Sept. 15th from 9 till 3. 

FTD Members We can deliver flowers worldwide 
www.cornerhouseandgarden.com  (920)754-4370 

Recycling  

Workshop 
633 Manitowoc Street  

920-754-4021 
Hours:   

Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

 

Make the most of your medical appointment 
Today, most patients are more informed and actively involved in their medical care. Here are some tips to ensure you get the most 
out of your next medical visit: 
♦ When you call for your appointment, tell us all the issues you need to discuss. This will allow us to schedule enough time to 

discuss the issues. 
♦ Bring an updated list of the drugs you are currently taking, including over-the-counter drugs and supplements.  Have questions 

written out so if you’re nervous, you can remember what you wanted to ask.  
♦ The nurse should always tell you what is being given and what it’s for. If you don’t recognize a medication or have questions, 

please speak up.  
♦ If you are given new prescriptions upon discharge, be sure to fill them right away and start taking your medications as directed. 

Having all of your prescriptions filled at the same pharmacy will help avoid adverse drug interactions. 
♦ Understand your diagnosis. You should be clear on what the plan of care is for you.  There may not always be a known diagnosis at the end of 

your appointment and more testing may be required. If you are not clear on what you are to do, please ask.  
♦ The easiest way to prevent infection is to insist that everyone washes his or her hands before touching you. If you don’t see people doing that in 

front of you, politely ask if they have. 
♦ If something you see bothers you or gives you a sense that something is not quite right, speak up.  
♦ Do your part in caring for yourself as well.  Follow the plan.  If you’re having a problem with a new medication when you get home, don’t just stop 

the medicine, call or visit your health care provider to discuss the problem. 
Following these tips will help you make the most out of your next medical appointment. 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at Aurora Health Center in Reedsville. To schedule an appointment, call 920-754-4337. 

FOX & HOUNDS 
Reedsville 

Saturday  4PM-9PM 

BUFFET 

$8.75 
Includes Soup, Fruit & Salad Bar 

Also Serving—Prime Rib and Full Menu 

754-4086 



New Physical Therapist at Orthopedic & Spine Therapy! 
Orthopedic & Spine Therapy (OST) of Brillion would like to make you aware of our new services be-

ing offered at our clinic.  For years OST of Brillion has offered excellent physical therapy for orthope-

dic and spine populations.  Recently with the addition of Heidi Winterhack, MSPT, we are now able 

to offer vestibular therapy, women’s health along with manual physical therapy.  Heidi has had ex-

tensive training in each specialty and is excited to bring her expertise to the Brillion area. 

Heidi is trained in women’s health to treat pre- and post-partum, pain during pregnancy, a variety 

of pelvic pain and incontinence in all ages and populations.  In addition, she has a background in 

treating osteoporosis prevention. 

Vestibular treatment can vary from 1-2 sessions for the common diagnosis of BPPV to a few months 

with labyrinthitis or vestibular neuritis and dizziness after stroke or concussion. 

OST has proudly been serving Wisconsin for over 20 years, and specializes in outpatient manual 

physical therapy.  With 15 locations and 5 divisions of care, we are large enough to meet your 

needs, yet small enough to ensure that you see the same physical therapist at every appointment.  

We accept all insurance plans, and offer 

free screenings at any one of our clinics. 

Heidi is currently accepting new pa-

tients.  To schedule your appointment, 

please call her at our Brillion location at 

920-756-9340.  For more information 

about Heidi, visit www.ostpt.com. 

We look forward to the opportunity to 

work with you with these issues. 

Reedsville News Deadline 

The next deadline for the October Reedsville News will 

be September 14th.  Submissions can be e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com or dropped off at the 

Reedsville Village Hall during normal business hours.   
Thank you!   

~Amanda Schrubbe 

HABIT OF HEALTH PROGRAMHABIT OF HEALTH PROGRAMHABIT OF HEALTH PROGRAMHABIT OF HEALTH PROGRAM 

The average American eats 176lbs. of sugar, 120 orders of fries, 150 pizza slices and 190 

candy bars a year.  If you and I don't eat that, guess what....someone else is eating more 

than average.  And what is the cost....to your body and to your wallet???  For a month just 

write down the items you purchase from a fast food place, convenience store, gas sta-

tion....like coffee, chips, cookies, candy, sweet rolls....items that will not build 

health….and you will be surprised at the cost. 

Then compare that with purchasing health building products.  Nature's Sunshine has a 

plan to build health while reducing your cost.  If you spend $6 a day for 30 days on un-

healthy purchases, that will be $180 a month.  The Habit of Health Program will cost you 

$107 per month which includes Super Trio (30 packets of antioxidants, vitamins & miner-

als, and essential fatty acids) and 2 packages of Nature's Harvest (a protein drink).  Na-

ture's Harvest contains 13 grams of protein per serving, is certified vegan; dairy-free and 

lactose-free, contains 49 ingredients with a cost of $1 per day.  Nature's Harvest can be 

used once a day for a regular part of the Habit of Health or twice a day for weight 

And NSP is offering Sunshine Rewards which includes free shipping and free product 

credit each month….ask me about it. 

For more information on the Habit Of Health contact me: 

Mary Ellen Kiel 

920-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com 

www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

Attention Reedsville School District Parents 
Parents have the opportunity to enroll their child(ren) in a 
voluntary student accident insurance program through Stu-
dent Assurance Services. The insurance will cover your child 
per terms outlined in a brochure that district parents should 
have received. More enrollment forms are available in the 
school office. Various coverages available include full-time, 
school time, or extended dental coverage. Families with no 
health insurance and families with policies having deducti-
bles or co-pays should consider buying this insurance. 
The school district no longer carries accident insurance for 
individual student accidents in school. Beginning in the 
2013-2014 school year, the school will no longer carry acci-
dent insurance for athletic accidents. 

FOX & HOUNDS 
Reedsville 

MOONLIGHT 

BREAKFAST 

Every Friday 

11PM-2AM 
Serving our Full Breakfast Menu 

THANK YOU! 

The  Shoot For Coop Benefit 
would like to THANK  everyone 
who donated items towards this 
event. Also thanks to all who 

came out and made this event a 
huge success.  

FOX & HOUNDS 
Reedsville 

Daily Specials 

Tues-Thurs     4PM-8PM 

management.   



 
Thank You:  On behalf of the Village Board, Village 
Employees and citizens of the Village, I would like to 
thank Ritalyn for her time and energy while Village 
President.  We wish you well on your marriage and fu-
ture plans! 
Reminder – Pool Owners:  The swimming pool dis-
count applications must be in the Clerk-Treasurer’s of-
fice by September 15, 2012 to qualify for the pool dis-
count. 
Refuse/Recyclable Pick-up:  Due to the Labor Day 
Holiday, refuse and recyclables will be picked up on Sat-

urday, Sept. 8, 2012. 
 
Chipping Dates:  September 4th & 18th 
Recycling Pick-Up:  September 8th & 21st 
 
Village Board Meeting Changed:  Due to the holiday 
the Reedsville Village Board meeting will be held at 6:30 
PM on Tuesday, September 4th, 2012. 

From the Village Hall 
SUNRISE HORSE FARM, INC 

17226 Limekiln Road 
Reedsville, Wisconsin  54230 

www.sunrisehorsefarm.yolasite.com 
920.772.4135 

 

Sunrise Horse Farm says Thank You to everyone that had a 

part in making the Summer Gallop a wonderful day....to the 

visitors, thank you for coming; to the vendors, thank you for 

being here; the musicians: Ruth Franz & Lynn Ander-

son, The Burie Family, The Studemann Family, and Dave 

Schutte & Company, thank you for sharing your talents 

with all of us; and thank you to all the volunteers: 
Welcome Table:  Rebecca Beaudry, Mia Beaudry, Cathy 

Gardner 

Horse Rides:  Angie Schambureck, Brenda Witak, 

Bev Badker, Kendra Witak 

Food Service:  Iris & Chuck Denor, Kayla & Kaden Witak 

Bake Sale:  Bonny Durben, Jane Abbott, Jane Kopidlansky 

& Aiyana Beaudry 

Children's Activities:  Rachael Propson, Martha Corrigall 

Raffle Tickets:  Helen Kasten, Mary VanDomelen 

Golf Cart Rides:  Mary Torp 

Farmer's Market:  Lee Levknecht 

Thank you to Eugene Durben, Bob Seidl, Mary Ann 

McGann, Kevin Lamers & Francis Lenz for the demonstra-

tions throughout the day. 
Thank you Mader's Catering Service & O'Connor's Conces-

sions. 

Thank you to Cornerstone Community Church, Stock's 

Harley-Davidson, Manitowoc Ice, Corner House & many oth-

ers for the raffle donations. 

Thank you to Jody Dubinsky for contacting the vendors & 

setting up. 

Thank you to everyone that donated items for our bake sale. 

Thank you to Festival Foods & Peter's Pantry for the dona-

tions. 

Thank you to Jane Kopidlansky, Aiyana & Mia Beaudry for 

revamping the landscape. 

Thank you to the Sunrise Kids for all the hay, barn & yard 

work:  Marsha Schwoerer, Jason Schwoerer, Alec 
Gilbertson, Samantha Haese, Josh Sisel,  Emily A., Jenny 

R., Emily S., Brady, Aiyana & Mia Beaudry & Donte.  

Thank you to the other volunteers for all your hard work 

before, during, and after the event:  Cornerstone Community 

Church, Amy L., Jenny, Chris, Helen Kasten, Lexi & Amber 

Piepenburg, Andy VanDomelen, Becky LeBoeuf, Tyler, Jane 

& Lee Levknecht. 

Thank you to my daughter, Becky, for completing all the 

behind-the-scene tasks that needed to be accomplished & 

for serving in several areas the day of the Summer Gallop. 

  

Thank you again, we sincerely appreciate your kindness and 

generosity! 

PANTHER BASEBALL NEWS 
The Reedsville Panthers finished a great season in 2012 by bringing 

home a regional championship, but now their sights are set on bringing 
something greater to their community. A dream baseball field for all to 
play on. Our field has been in desperate need of attention for a long 
time and now we are taking action. This fall we will be remodeling the 

concession stand as well as renovating the field. New fencing will be put 
up, new foul poles, a warning track and poly cap protection to add 
safety for our players. We are over half way to our goal but we need 

your help! Businesses around the area have been joining in with dona-
tions and sponsorships. For your efforts we offer advertisement opportu-
nities on our outfield fences and in our program books given at each 

home game. If your business is interested in taking its marketing to the 
next level we offer a 4x6 outfield sign with your logo or business infor-
mation. For a 1 year rental and for the sign to be made it is a $500 do-
nation. For a $700 donation we would keep your sign up for two years, 
and for $2500, your advertisement would stay up for 10 years. After the 
initial contract it would be an annual fee of $250 to keep your advertise-
ment sign on the fence.  We also offer smaller donations for full or half 
page advertisements in our program book. Those are $100 for a half 
page and $250 for a full page advertisement. Any monetary donation 

would be greatly appreciated. Lets make Reedsville Baseball, our Com-
munity, and YOUR BUSINESS a huge success! For more details or to 
make a donation please contact Chris Krepline, 920-629-5223 or by 

email krep25@gmail.com. 
GO PANTHERS! 

First Day of 

Autumn  

Sept. 22 

Brillion West Haven    
The Assisted Living Communities by Hillcrest are the new heartbeat of community based care, and 
that heartbeat is focused on assisting our elders in maintaining the highest level of quality of life.  

Our communities consist of rooms for Special Care Alzheimer’s/Dementia, as well as Assisted Living. 

Call Amy to schedule a tour (920) 850-5235 
Brillion West Haven is located at 220 Achievement Drive 

www.assistedlivingbyhillcrest.com    
Also locations in Allouez, DePere and Green Bay 



Waste Tire Collection Location & Hours: 
3000 Basswood Road, Manitowoc 

Monday—Friday 

7am—4pm 

Saturday 

8am-Noon 

For more information call 920-683-4333 or visit 

www.manitowocrecycles.org 

 

FIRST Lego League 
Reedsville Middle School is looking for 6-8 students from 5th to 8th grades to launch 
a FIRST Lego League Team which challenges students to solve challenges using 
Lego Mindstorms.  Students will meet after school for 2 1/2 hours twice a week from 
the launch of the season, September 7th until the competition at Lakeshore 
Technical College on November 10th.  There will only be a single team in Reedsville 
this inaugural season, so please come to Reedsville Middle School at 6:00 pm on 
September 7th with your son/daughter and see what FIRST Lego League is all 
about and reserve their spot on the team.  We hope to see 
you there. 
Initial Meeting 
Friday, September 7th, Reedsville Middle School. 
Meeting Room: To Be Determined 
Contact: Arrow Guetschow (920) 905-5666 for more informa-
tion. 
For more information please visit the following: 
Usfirst.org 
Firstlegoleague.org 
Droid-rage-3381.org 

FOX & 

HOUNDS 
Reedsville 

Monday Special 

“Fresh” Lake 

Smelt Plate 

$4.75 
Includes French Fries, 
Rye Bread, Coleslaw 

Serving 

4PM-8PM 

WASTE TIRE COLLECTION 
Manitowoc County residents and businesses can drop off their waste tires at the Manitowoc County Recycling Center. 

Sept 10 through Sept 22 
Fees & Guidelines 

♦ $2.50—per car tire or smaller (5 tires or less) 

♦ $3.50—per standard truck tire (5 tires or less) 

♦ 11 cents per pound ($220 per ton) for: 

• Quantities of 6 or more tires—Semi Tires—Tractor Tires—Tires on rims 

♦ Register at Main Office before dropping off tires. 

♦ Residents and businesses with large quantities of tires should call the Recycling Center. 

Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
July 16, 2012 

    A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on 
July 16, 2012 at 6:30 PM by Village President Ritalyn Schuh.  Pre-
sent were:   Andy Bubolz, Bob Campana, Mary Olson, Marybeth 
Rabideau, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert.  Also present were:  Brad 
Busse, Craig Schuh, and Joe Tisler. 
    The minutes of the previous meeting of July 2, 2012 were approved 
as corrected. 
   A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Campana to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $22,222.32.  Motion carried 6-0. 
   President Report:  None 
   Committee Reports:  Fire Dept – Written Report 
   Park & Recreation:  The park lighting discussion was postponed 
until more information can be obtained.  A motion was made by Ol-
son and seconded by Siebert to allow the Reedsville News to go up to 
6 pages where it would increase the cost to $410.00.  Motion carried 
6-0.  Cost will be obtained from other municipalities to see what they 
charge for advertising in their newsletters.  A motion was made by 
Rabideau and seconded by Olson to allow Holy Family Parish to put 
up a sign for their picnic on the corner of Hwy 10 and W.  Motion 
carried 6-0.  A motion was made by Olson and seconded by Rabideau 
to allow a sign to go up on the corner of Hwy 10 and W advertising 
the Wizard of Oz play.  Motion carried 6-0. 
   Public Works:  The discussion on the Deerview Drive Extension 
project was postponed until the Board has time to review the cost 
estimate.  The discussion on the street light installation request was 
postponed until WPS can provide costs.  Schuh gave an update on the 
progress of the creek dredging application. 

   Public Utilities: Written Report.  A motion was made by Reis and 
seconded by Campana to choose Option 2 (Prepay) on the Fixed Price 
Propane Contract with the Country Vision Coop in the amount of 
$2,998.76.  Motion carried 6-0.  A meeting was scheduled for July 
27th to work on the disconnection policy. 
   General Government:  A motion was made by Olson and sec-
onded by Campana to approve the Temporary Class B License appli-
cation from Holy Family Parish.  Motion carried 6-0. A motion was 
made by Bubolz and seconded by Siebert to approve the Soda License 
application from Holy Family Parish.  Motion carried 6-0. A motion 
was made by Olson and seconded by Reis to approve the Operator 
License applications from Tom O’Connell, John Sloma, Jon Kees, 
Stacy Schanilec and Maureen Glasow.  Motion carried 6-0. Corre-
spondence was presented from Wondrous Webs regarding options for 
putting Village forms on the website.  A motion was made by Cam-
pana and seconded by Rabideau to choice the option to make them 
editable online but they would need to print them off and return 
them.  Motion carried 6-0. 
   Personnel: A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Olson 
to have David Boettcher teach Kiekhaefer welding.  Board approved 
5 sessions and cost will be determined by how many hours are in-
volved. 
  The next regular meeting will be held on August 6, 2012 at 6:30 PM.  
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to adjourn the 
meeting.  Motion carried 6-0.  Meeting adjourned at 7:54 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn, 
Clerk/Treasurer 




